Quality Compliance

From:

Quality Compliance

Sent:

Thursday, June 25, 2015 9:17 AM

Subject:

LSC EXPIRATION JULY 31, 2015: LSC D0D 2004-2006 Tundra - Corrosion-Resistant

Compound (CRC) Application (Cold Climate States)

All Toyota Dealer General Managers, Service Managers, and Parts Managers located in CT, DE, IL, IN, KY, MA, MD, ME, MI, MN, NH, NJ, NY, OH, PA, RI, VA, VT, WI, WV, and the District of Columbia.

LSC DOD EXPIRES JULY 31, 2015

Limited Service Campaign: D0D: 2004 – 2006 Tundra – Corrosion-Resistant Compound (CRC) Application (Cold Climate States)

FRAME REPLACEMENT

Customer vehicles that qualify for frame replacement under D0D must have their vehicle inspected on or before <u>July</u> <u>31,2015</u>. Frame and ancillary parts orders must be submitted no later than Monday, August 4th, 2015 following the expiration date.

CRC APPLICATION

Last day of CRC application is <u>July 31, 2015</u>, regardless of vehicle inspection date taking place on or before the expiration date. Claims will not be paid for any vehicle sprayed after July 31, 2015 and are not eligible for goodwill.

VIN EXPIRATION: On August 5th all VINs will be marked expired in TIS, as a result VINs that have not had claims filed by this date will be temporarily blocked from claim filing. Claim filing will resume for VINs that are properly reconciled as described below.

CLAIM RECONCILIATION PROCESS

All dealers will need to go through a reconciliation process for any vehicles with outstanding claims/repairs as of August 5, 2015. In preparation for this process please confirm all repair orders and other applicable paperwork related to these vehicles are organized in order to expedite the reconciliation process. Additional details and training for the reconciliation process will follow in mid to late July. Below are two samples of claims that will need to be reconciled.

Reconciliation Example A: Vehicle has CRC applied prior to July 31, 2015 but the claim was not filed prior to VIN being marked as expired.

Reconciliation Example B: Vehicle has been inspected prior to July 31, 2015 and qualifies for frame replacement, but the claim was not filed prior to the VIN being marked as expired because campaign parts have not arrived in time for the repair to be completed.

CUSTOMER SERVICE

With this LSC expiration it is important that your dealership properly organize your schedule so that customers seeking LSC inspections can have their vehicle inspected and, based on the inspection result, have the proper repair or documentation completed. For additional questions please contact your regional representative.

NOTE: When using the parts lookup website (http://toyota-frame-parts-lookup.imagespm.info/), it is CRITICAL that all information that is entered is accurate. The website will be recording all of the information in order to track orders as the expiration date for this LSC approaches and will be used during the reconciliation process.

Please review this notification with your staff to assure that all relevant personnel have been briefed regarding this subject.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Quality Compliance Department Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A., Inc. Tel. 310-468-5516 Fax 310-381-8095

NOTICE: This email message and all attachments transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the addressee and may contain legally privileged and confidential information. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or other use of this message or its attachments is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by email reply and please delete this message from your computer. Thank you.

Quality Compliance

From:

Quality Compliance

Sent:

Thursday, June 25, 2015 9:05 AM

Subject:

LSC EXPIRATION JULY 31, 2015: LSC DSD 2004-2006 Tundra - Frame Inspection (Non-

Cold Climate States)

All Toyota Dealer General Managers, Service Managers, and Parts Managers located in AK, AL, AR, AZ, CA, CO, FL, GA, HI, IA, ID, KS, LA, MO, MS, MT, NC, ND, NE, NM, NV, OK, OR, SC, SD, TN, TX, UT, WA, and WY

LSC DSD EXPIRES JULY 31, 2015

Limited Service Campaign: DSD: 2004 - 2006 Tundra - Frame Inspection (Non-Cold Climate States)

FRAME REPLACEMENT

Customer vehicles that qualify for frame replacement under DSD must have their vehicle inspected on or before <u>July</u> <u>31,2015</u>. Frame and ancillary parts orders must be submitted no later than Monday, August 4th, 2015 following the expiration date.

VIN EXPIRATION: On August 5th all VINs will be marked expired in TIS, as a result VINs that have not had claims filed by this date will be temporarily blocked from claim filing. Claim filing will resume for VINs that are properly reconciled as described below.

CLAIM RECONCILIATION PROCESS

All dealers will need to go through a reconciliation process for any vehicles with outstanding claims/repairs as of August 5, 2015. In preparation for this process please confirm all repair orders and other applicable paperwork related to these vehicles are organized in order to expedite the reconciliation process. Additional details and training for the reconciliation process will follow in mid to late July. Below are two samples of claims that will need to be reconciled.

Reconciliation Example: Vehicle has been inspected prior to July 31, 2015 and qualifies for frame replacement, but the claim was not filed prior to the VIN being marked as expired because campaign parts have not arrived in time for the repair to be completed.

CUSTOMER SERVICE

With this LSC expiration it is important that your dealership properly organize your schedule so that customers seeking LSC inspections can have their vehicle inspected and, based on the inspection result, have the proper repair or documentation completed. For additional questions please contact your regional representative.

NOTE: When using the parts lookup website (http://toyota-frame-parts-lookup.imagespm.info/), it is CRITICAL that all information that is entered is accurate. The website will be recording all of the information in order to track orders as the expiration date for this LSC approaches and will be used during the reconciliation process.

Please review this notification with your staff to assure that all relevant personnel have been briefed regarding this subject.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Quality Compliance Department Toyota Motor Sales, U.S.A., Inc. Tel. 310-468-5516 Fax 310-381-8095 NOTICE: This email message and all attachments transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the addressee and may contain legally privileged and confidential information. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or other use of this message or its attachments is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by email reply and please delete this message from your computer. Thank you.